APPROVED 4/1/15
PIMA COUNTY CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD

THE CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD OF PIMA COUNTY, ARIZONA MET IN SESSION IN THE 1st FLOOR, CONFERENCE ROOM AT 130 W. CONGRESS, TUCSON, ARIZONA ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 4, 2015.

VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT:
Jennifer Cabrera






Georgia Brousseau
Denise Strang
VOTING MEMBERS ABSENT:

Stephen Faulstich






Leo Duffner
OTHERS PRESENT: 


David A. McEvoy, Board Attorney






Jaime Carpenter, Board Secretary
The meeting was called to order at 8:46 a.m. by Ms. Cabrera. 
Item 1 on the agenda was a Roll Call.  Attendance, as listed above. 

Item 2 on the agenda was the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Item 3 on the agenda was the approval of minutes from the board meeting held February 4, 2015.  Ms. Strang moved that the minutes be approved as presented.  Ms. Brousseau seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Item 4 on the agenda was the New Membership forms, effective 01/22/15 for Anthony Adamo, Ryan Alexander, Noe Avila, Antonio Buster, Mark Carey (noted pre-existing condition), Jacob Creel, Erick Del Campo, Christina Dodge, Gabriel Gauna, Brockton Hayden, Steve Islas, Davina Jaure, Deyanira Legarda, Luis Moreno, Anthony Oates (noted pre-existing condition), Andres Perez, Aimee Pulliam, Tiffany Reed, Martin Romero (noted pre-existing condition), Jaclyn Rosthenhausler, Richard Schaeffer III (noted pre-existing condition), Rayniel Villanueva, Loida Villegas and Robert Youdelman.  Ms. Strang moved to approve the new membership forms.  Ms Brousseau seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.   

Item 5 on the agenda was the Application for Separation – Refund for Jimmy Armenta, Alexandro Celaya, Christina Dodge, Erick Del Campo and Kristina Lawrence.  Ms. Strang moved to approve the applications.  Ms. Brousseau seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
Item 6 on the agenda was the Normal Retirement for John Meister, effective 04/01/2015 with 21 years of service.  Ms. Strang moved to approve the application.  Ms. Brousseau seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  

Item 7 on the agenda was a review of pending legislation and discussion.  There was no discussion on pending legislation.  

Item 8 on the agenda was a review of correspondence with the Corrections Officer Retirement Plan.  The secretary reviewed with the board an email received from PSPRS on 02/10/15, reference and upcoming PSPRS system audit by Heinfeld, Meech and Co. Consultants and the plan’s request for the board’s assistance and cooperation. 
Item 9 on the agenda was a Call to the Public.  There was none.
Thereafter, upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 8:52 a.m. 
Jaime K. Carpenter, Secretary 
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